

SCMBA February 5, 2024 at 5:45 in 57's Clubhouse

Present: Toni Adair, Chad Duckworth, Chad Kozun, Jason Soos, Garnett Unger, Conrad Funk, Lori & Dave Langen, Quinton Chastkiewicz, Butter, Gerald Johnson and Erlene Deobald.

Called to order at 5:48pm.

Motion to adopt the agenda- Butter, seconded by Lori, all in favor.

Motion to adopt the minutes- Garnett, seconded by Quinton, all in favor.

Division Reports- none to report

Bathroom Upgrade- We need to get a budget. Jim from the City approached us and said to contact Nicole as they may have some extra money from a grant for a new pitching machine since someone tried to start ours on fire last summer.

Batting Cages- Conrad wrote a cheque for the whole amount. It will be here early Spring. Garnett will organize a work day. We will need to organize with the City since they will help hydrovac for our poles. Chad D will contact someone at the City regarding the hydrovac'ing. We will need some crusher dust, but will re-use the turf for now. We will plan to unhook the nets every Fall.

Coaches Applications- The following Coaches were awarded head coaching positions:

11UAA- Chad Duckworth.

11UAAA- Mark Reiter

13UAA- James Jacobson

13UAAA- Wyatt Harkes

15U AAA- Shawn Irwin

18UAAA- Kurri Darby

Coaches meeting- Feb 15 at the Clubhouse at 7:00pm.

All board members are welcome to attend.

We would prefer the head coach to pick their assistant coaches once the team is picked.

Registration- Will open once the website is ready.

It is mandatory that registration is paid before a player is allowed to try-out for a rep team. AA and AAA will try-out together. If an out-of-town player does not make a rep team, we will reimburse their registration fee.

There will be a \$30 fee for try-outs. This will be well known on the registration form. This money will be paid to SCMBA- cash or cheque only.

We would prefer the teams be picked by the middle of March.

18UAAA- 8-10 kids showed up at the Stockade. Only need to book ½ the Stockade.

Equipment- Darby wants some training aids. He will get his list to Butter. It is requested for smaller shirts for t-ball and Rally cap. The hats were good last year. Back Catchers gear is required for Rally Cap. We will order 2 sets and they will stay with the coaches. There will also be no ball buckets for Rally Cap. The coaches will be responsible to keep their own baseballs.

It was a good idea to spray paint the balls for each level- AA and AAA

Hat- we have ordered 160 curved brim, 30 flat brim and 24 snap back.

This year we have ordered green jerseys, so the kids can keep their orange jersey. They can put name bars etc on the orange ones, but not the green ones.

Sponsorship- Think about how much we should keep as a board, and we will discuss at the next meeting.

Next meeting- March 12 at 7:00pm at the Clubhouse.

Meeting adjourned at 7:48pm.